
File No. 20-1524 
 
HOMELESSNESS AND POVERTY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the Homeless Housing, 
Assistance, and Prevention Grant Program Round Two (HHAP-2) Funding recommendations. 
 
Recommendations for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR: 
 

1. APPROVE Recommendation Nos. 1, 2, 3, 5, 10, 11, 13.d through 13.k and 14 contained in the 
City Administrative Officer (CAO) report dated May 19, 2022, attached to Council file No. 20-
1524. 

 
2. STRIKE Recommendation No. 12 contained in the CAO report dated May 19, 2022.  

 
3. AMEND Recommendation Nos. 4, 6, 7, 8, 9, 13.a through 13.c and 13.l and 13.m of the CAO 

report dated May 19, 2022, to include only six months funding for the continuation of services, 
from July 1, 2022 through December 31, 2022. 

 
4. ADD the following Recommendation No. 15 to the CAO report dated May 19, 2022: 

 
a. INSTRUCT the General Manager, Los Angeles Housing Department (LAHD), or designee, 

to amend the City’s Homeless Housing, Assistance, and Prevention Program contract with 
the Los Angeles Homeless Services Authority (LAHSA), Contract No. C-135650, to add the 
allocations shown in Recommendation Nos.  2, 7 and 10 
 

5. INSTRUCT the CAO, LAHD and Chief Legislative Analyst, with assistance from the LAHSA, to 
develop a set of informed metrics for all of the HHAP-2 funded outreach, hygiene and street 
service programs recommended for six months funding; and, provide a report in 60 days with 
recommendations on measuring these programs’ effectiveness, standardizing reporting metrics 
across multiple programs, establishing standard fee rates for services provided, standardizing 
invoicing and reporting deadlines and whether or not any programs should have changes to their 
contract scope or duration. 
 

Fiscal Impact Statement: The CAO reports that there is no impact to the General Fund at this time. The 
City has received $55,575,000 from the State through HHAP-2 to support the recommendations in this 
report. 
 
Financial Policies Statement: The CAO reports that the recommendations comply with the City’s 
Financial Policies.  
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
SUMMARY 
 
At the meeting held on June 9, 2022, your Homelessness and Poverty Committee considered a CAO 
report relative to the HHAP-2 Funding recommendations. 
 
After an opportunity for public comment was held, the Committee recommended to move forward the 
recommendations contained in the CAO report, as detailed above, as amended. This matter is now 
submitted to the Council for consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
HOMELESSNESS AND POVERTY COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
MEMBER  VOTE 



DE LEÓN:  YES 
RAMAN:  YES 
BUSCAINO: YES 
RODRIGUEZ:  ABSENT 
BLUMENFIELD: YES 
 
LV 6/9/22 
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